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Uh, oh! Somewhere I have the minutes
written down from the membership meeting.
Yep, they are in my purse somewhere. Yep, I
had them last week when I sent the winners to
Ann Shipley so that she could write her article.
Yep, I know my notes are here someplace.
Whew, found them. Okay, here we go. I’ll try to
make them as short as I can.

“Meeting was called to order at 2:45 p.m. by
Commodore Mary Lynn Snowman. Mary Lynn
introduced Immediate Past Commodore, Candy
Clevenger (who had to leave early). Candy
announced the slate for the board for 2003:
Commodore, Mary Lynn Snowman; Vice
Commodore, Rick Sorrenti; Rear Commodore,
Alan Gorenstein; Secretary, Candy Clevenger;
and Treasurer, Steve Thompson. A motion was
made by Tom Coldwell that we accept the slate
and Gordon Cawelti seconded that motion. The
slate was accepted by all members present.
There were no ‘no’s.’

“At this time the meeting was interrupted by
the need to eat. Taking time out for the judges to
judge the chili and desserts brought in by our
members. Once again OYC has done what we do
best—eat and drink.

“The meeting reorganized itself about an
hour later, Commodore Mary Lynn thanked
Dicky Lynn for again letting us use the facilities
at Occoquan Harbor Marina for this meeting.
Mary Lynn recognized the current board Rick
Sorrenti, Ann Shipley, Eugene Brown, and Steve
Thompson. Thanked them for a job well done.
Mentioned the other members that serve to help
OYC be the great club that it is—Quartermaster,
Sue Thompson; Webmaster, Ned Rhodes;
Newsletter Editor, Tom Coldwell; Membership
Chair, Randy Snowman; Historian, Susan Brown
and PRYCA delegate, Joe Livingston. 

“It was announced that Randy Snowman is
stepping down as Membership Chair and that
Steve Thompson (Treasurer) will be serving as
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The Daymarker
Published monthly by the Occoquan Yacht Club 

Tom Coldwell, PC, Editor; Mary Ann Coldwell, Editor’s Editor
Randy Snowman, Circulation

The deadline for submission of materials to THE DAYMARKER  is
the 20th of each month.. If possible, please submit copy by  e-mail

to:

tcoldwell@cox.net
The editor may be reached by phone ashore,  703-323-1675

Upcoming events:
Hardy Souls Cruise at Old Town, November 1-3, call

Ned Rhodes, 703 741-0861
Santa Cruise to Occoquan, November 30, call Walt

Cheatham, 703 243-2430
Holiday Party, December 7, call Rick Sorrenti, 703 590-

6724
Parade of Lights in Washington Channel, call Lorraine

Lloyd, 703 838-4200, ext. 209
Rob and Marg’s (Three Gs) Second Annual “Ain’t No

Cure for the Wintertime Blues Potluck Dinner,”
January 11, call Rob Grant, 703 250-9539

PRYCA Change of Watch, Sheraton Crystal City,
January 25, call Joe Livingston, 703 250-8764

Membership Chair. Historian Susan Brown resigned in
September and Dana Phan has volunteered and been
appointed as the new Historian.

“Upcoming cruises and activities were announced –
Columbus Day at Gangplank, Hardy Souls at Alexandria, the
Silent Auction (sell/buy stuff), the Santa Cruise, and the
Holiday Party/Change of Watch. (More information was given
by Rick Sorrenti on this last event.)

“Rick Sorrenti had information regarding the rugs and
mats. Please contact Rick for information regarding ordering.

“Winners for the chili and dessert contest were
announced and gifts were awarded. [See Ann Shipley’s article
for details]

“The meeting was then adjourned, but as is usually the
case, the partying continued for a few more hours.”

I would like to thank all of those members who came to the
meeting. This is a volunteer club and we can’t do it without
your help. Please continue to visit with us at the various
functions we have—and we have many. As always we are
open to suggestions and encourage each of you to coordinate
a cruise or share with us your talents. And as I keep having to
remind the current board (the 2002 board)…it doesn’t take as
much talent to be “in” the water as it does to stay “on” the
water. 

See you on the water (not in the water, Rick). 

The Datemarkers
Birthdays

Chris Webster 11/1 John Heinze 11/3
Monica Lovell 11/19 Hattie Hall 11/19
Joe Livingston 11/30 Frank Spikes11/2
Katherine Corley 11/2 Katharine Papadopoulos 11/2
Kathy Bagot 11/5 Lin Shultz 11/8
Debbie Frank 11/9 Brenda Johnson 11/15
Paula Wexler 11/16 Clara French 11/16
Ilona Zsirai 11/27 Dana Phan 11/28
Dodie Cawelti 11/28

Anniversaries
Greg & Susan Wilson 11/2

Theodore & Ilona Zsirai 11/7
Gary & Nicky Linck 11/14
Ralph & Anna Burner 11/21
Kevin & Kristie Kelm 11/26

Vice Commodore 

Rick Sorrenti

The Time Has Come
With another boating season coming to an end we think

of the holiday season approaching. As the days get shorter
and the nights longer, this is truly the best time for those mid
day cruises. The Potomac is beautiful with the color changes,
eagles flying and, best of all, no boats on the water. Except for
the zillions of ‘em at the Annapolis Boat Show. Teresa and I
made our annual trek to see what’s new. So hopefully we saw
you there and next month we’ll report the results.

We had a great Columbus Day Weekend Cruise to
Gangplank hosted by Tony and Tom. We’re still confused
over the play at Arena Stage—was the butler having as much
fun as his facial expressions indicated? Why did everything
have to rhyme? Who was the guy that moved away from his
spouse so she wouldn’t hear him snoring? This debate could
go on for a couple of months. I have to admit that several of us
had a hard time staying awake after all the wine that was
consumed for hours before the play started at the party on
Miss Vivian. Sunday morning we were greeted by another
great meal on Miss Vivian, followed by the “Taste of DC” for
more food. Thank you, Tony and Tom, for your planning and
hosting a great event!

December 7th is the night. Yes, it’s Pearl Harbor
remembrance but it’s also OYC holiday party at Ft. Belvoir.
You get all dressed up and see if you can recognize your
fellow yacht club members in black tie (optional) and beautiful
dresses. Music will be provided by Peggy Castle. A couple of
great things happen that night. First, the 2003 Board elected at
the General Membership Meeting  last month is installed.
Second, we award two wonderful awards; okay, one is
wonderful. The Commodore’s Cup is presented to the person
or persons who have demonstrated an extremely high degree
of fostering boating, club events and being all-around great
yacht club member(s). This honor you “carry” all next year on
your boat. The second award, The Bent Prop Award, goes to
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the person or persons who have demonstrated how to really
mess up your boat. Normally its associated with some
expensive event (aka BIG BUCKS REPAIR) that they have
experienced over the past boating season, or things that
“never happened” or were the fault of the manufacturer. The
menu for this year is extensive, which you will see further
back. So don’t delay, send your check today! 

Rear Commodore

Ann Shipley 

For those of you not able to attend the General
Membership/Chili Cook Off/Dessert Contest on October 5,
you missed a wonderful time, great food and a picture perfect
day weather wise. So much for the weather man’s gloom and
doom forecast of heavy down pours!

Shopping was brisk at Sue’s Ship Shape OYC Store with
merchandise marked way down to make room for all the neat
new stuff she is planning to stock for the upcoming year.

I am pleased to announce the winners of this year’s
competition. In the category of Great Chili, third place went to
Becky Heinz, second place to LynnAnn Jorsey, and first place
to Sue Thompson. Taking home the prizes for best dessert we
had Mary Lynn Snowman in third place , Linda Bozoky in
second place , and Steve Thompson in first place. (Are you
noticing a pattern developing here?) Hearty thanks to chili
judges Duane Jeirles, Allen Clevenger and Gordon Cawelti,
and to the dessert judges John Heinze, Teresa Sorrenti, and
Allen Jorsey. 

We also had a 50/50 raffle and the winner was… Sue and
Steve Thompson, proving Sue’s theory from the ShrimpFest
that things do run in threes! The Thompsons tried to decline
the prize and Tony Mirando was the big winner in the second
drawing but he wasn’t about to take all that booty home alone,
so he graciously split the prize, making everybody a winner.

So in keeping with the chili theme, here is a great entry for
Chesapeake Bay Chili:
2 tbsps. Butter ¼ cup chopped scallions
1 cup chopped celery 1 lb. medium shrimp, peeled
1 cup heavy cream ½ cup whole milk
1 ½ tbsps all purpose flour 1 teaspoon salt
1 tsp ground white pepper ½ tbsp chili powder
1 tsp celery salt 1 lb. fresh crabmeat (picked over)
2 eggs, hard cooked and sliced cooked rice

Melt butter in heavy saucepan and sauté scallions and
celery until soft. Add shrimp and sauté until pink. In small
bowl, combine cream and mild and stir in the flour until
smooth. Add the cream mixture to the skillet along with the
salt, pepper, celery salt, and chile powder. Stir and cook over
low heat until the mixture thickens. Gently stir in the crabmeat
and eggs. Serve at once on white rice.

Steve Thompson

TreasurerTreasurer

Well, here it is, November already, and some of you have
probably already winterized your boat. Others, like me, try to
stretch out the season as much as possible and have gone to
Alexandria for the Hardy Souls Cruise this weekend. I found
that I haven’t spent as much time on the water this year as
last. But that doesn’t mean I haven’t had a great season.

Taking a look at the 2002 OYC schedule I’ve discovered
that Sue and I, for some strange reason, didn’t get to seven of
the club’s scheduled events (not counting the ones that were
cancelled). I guess we’ll have to try harder next year. Or maybe
we just had to take an occasional break from having so much
fun.

Just like last year, this year had its ups and downs. But,
by far, we had a great year and already can’t wait for next
season to begin. (I’ll leave the “Year in Review” article for
Mary Lynn to write for a later issue of the Daymarker .)

As your duly elected Treasurer (read as “the only person
dumb enough to volunteer, and two years in a row at that”), I
would like to take this opportunity to report to the club what I
bought myself . . . I mean how the club has used your hard-
earned cash. You know, those dues that, at times, it felt like we
were pulling your teeth to get at. The report is provided
separately in this Daymarker .

As your Treasurer I only count the money. You, the
member, actually provide the club’s income. This is done in
several ways. First, and foremost, your dues; without them
your club would flounder (no pun intended). Second, you
contribute through your purchases from the Quartermaster’s
stores, although there is just the minimal markup. For this I
would like to personally thank the Quartermaster Sue and Vice
Commodore Rick for their hard work in finding those
knickknacks that are sought out by so many of our club
members. And, finally, there is the 50/50 raffle. The income
listed as “Club Programs” is actually deposits for cruises, such
as the Float-In, that are paid out to the event being attended.
So, as you can see, the club is you and you are the club. And
for this minimal contribution you can get a season filled full of
fun and laughs. In addition, I sure that most of you race to the
mailbox at the beginning of each month in anticipation of
getting first dibs to read the latest copy of the Daymarker .
Such a value-added package cannot be found anywhere else
in the region. So, if you plan to attend the Holiday Party, why
not give yourself an early present and include your next
year’s dues in the check? For those of you who cannot make
it to the Holiday Party, you can still give yourself an early
present: renew your 2003 membership now. By the way, do
you know how much it would cost to put a generator in my
boat? I might as well buy a new one! Well now, there’s a
thought.) ((  

Speaking of new boats, how about that boat show in
Annapolis? The weather was great, especially on Friday. Sue
and I decided not to spend an arm and a leg on parking. This
year we parked at the Academy stadium, for six bucks, and
took a school bus to town. Talk about feeling nostalgic; but I
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must have grown a bit since my younger years. It felt like I was
almost sitting on the floor and my knees were jammed into the
seat in front of me. But this was not the case when it came time
for the comfort test we performed on several potential Day
Dreamer II’s.

The types and sizes of boat this year seemed to equal
those of last, but for some reason Sue and I spent quite a bit of
time on two or three specific boats. I guess you could say that
our search is narrowing in scope. And perhaps that oft-stated
five-year plan that I keep hearing from my First Mate is in
jeopardy of decreasing to four or maybe even three. The next
time you see me, if there’s a big smile on my face, you’ll know
why. We also got away from the exhibit tents with more money
in our pockets this year; not that they didn’t have a bunch of
neat stuff, but we found ourselves saying , “Nope, got that.” It
was either that or “Nope, can’t fit on our boat.”

So, if you didn’t make it this year, I highly recommend
going to next year’s boat show. It is a great way to browse and
“daydream” a bit. Downtown Annapolis is also a great place
to shop, whether it’s just through the windows or actually
spending a little money. I’m sure you’ll enjoy the day.

Secretary’s Comments

Eugene Brown

Boat Shows Galore! After my recent visit to the
Annapolis boat show, I have decided that as soon as I find a
buyer for my boat, I am going to look for a larger boat to live
aboard. The Annapolis show had every boat I would every
want, but there is another show worth attending if you are
seriously looking for that new/used boat. The serious boater
knows if you want that perfect boat you must head south to
Miami.

The Miami International Boat Show is a six-day event
from February 13-18, 2003, held at the Miami Beach
Convention Center and the Sealine Marina and Yachting
Center. This show is the marine industry’s premier consumer
boating event, the No. 1 gathering for manufacturers, dealers
and prospective purchasers of boats and related gear. The
show will feature exhibits and activities that demonstrate the
excitement of the boating lifestyle. The 62nd edition of the
show will feature the latest powerboats, engines and
accessories from more than 2,300 exhibitors on more than 2.5
million square feet of exhibition space. You can even find the
latest in sailboats and related accessories. If you cannot find
anything you like or need, just go to the beach and relax. 

For more detailed information about the Miami boat show
or a myriad of other shows, like one in New Orleans, go to
www.discoverboating.com and click on Boat Shows.

Financial Statement
October 2, 2001-October 5,  2002

Prepared by Steve Thompson, OYC Treasurer

INCOME
Dues Collected 5,530.00
50/50 raffles 169.00
Quartermaster Sales 5,271.80
Club Programs 6,464.00

Total Income $17,434.80

EXPENSES
Administrative Costs

Bank Charges     99.25
Brochures     26.80
Other (gifts, postage, supplies)   615.48

PRYCA, CBYCA dues   360.00
Daymarker and postage            1,881.46
Quartermaster Purchases            4,558.87
Club Events

General Membership   714.68
Holiday Party            3,444.33
Planfest   512.68
Flag Raising   205.95
Newcomers Meeting   203.02
Other Events 4,407.42
Total Events 9,488.08
Total Expenses $17,029.94

Income Vs. Expenses $404.86

Balance Oct 1, 2001 $4,122.13

Current Balance $4,526.99
Quartermaster Stock $2,477.01
Net Worth $7,004.00

Santa Cruise to Occoquan
by Walt Cheatham, Santa’s Floating Elf

The Saturday after Thanksgiving will again inaugurate
OYC's holiday season as we gather on the OHM docks for
food and drink followed by our traditional ferrying of ole St
Nick himself to downtown Occoquan.  So, decorate your boat,
crank up some holiday music, bring some libation and
munchies to share, and be in place on the OHM gas dock
around 10:45 AM so we can enjoy an hour of merry making
before blasting off at 11:40 in order to have Santa arrive
promptly at the old Prince William Marina bulkhead at noon
for the Occoquan Merchant Association's Christmas kickoff.

We've had very mild weather the past three years, so no
one has an excuse for missing this fun event.  See you there
November 30th at 10:45.

Potential skippers, please e-mail me,
cheathamwalt@comcast.net, or call 703-243-2430 so I can make
sure we will have a boat for Santa.
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Fender Fun—Labor Day weekend cruise coordinator Beckie
Heinze takes up a fender as Captain John pilots Great
Escape out of Fairfax YC enroute to Coles Point Plantation.
Rob Grant photo

Shh... There’s a Silent Auction on November 16
Occoquan Yacht Club is hosting a Silent Auction on

Saturday, November 16, at Hoffmaster’s Marina, 1214 Swan
Point Road in Woodbridge. Fifty percent of the proceeds from
each item donated for the auction will go to the Potomac River
Yacht Clubs Association. The other fifty percent goes to the
owner. Bidding starts at 3:30 and runs for an hour. Winning
bidders will be announced by 5:00 p.m.

Items up for bid must meet the following conditions:
C All items for auction must have the previous owner’s
name and current phone number on them.
C Each owner must list a starting price and suggested
incremental bid.
C Getting the item to the auction is the responsibility of
the original owner. 
C Any item not bid on must be removed from the
premises by the original owner.

C Items must have something to do with boating and be
useable  (i.e. an old bent anchor can be auctioned as a
decoration in someone's yard or for a dinghy. However, a
torn life jacket needs to be thrown away. Extra tools put in
tool kits and marked for boating will be allowed. Items for
scavenger hunt kits will be allowed as well. The point is,
we aren't here for someone's yard sale.)

Anyone wishing to place an item up for bid should
complete the information below and return it to Mary Lynn
Snowman, 8808 Brink Road, Gaithersburg, MD 20882, by
Tuesday, November 12, OR send the necessary information to
snowmm99@comcast.net by Thursday, November 14:

Item up for bid; Owner of the item; Phone number;
Description of item; Starting bid; Incremental bid. 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at
snowmm99@comcast.net or call me, 301-869-2885.

Labor Day Lessons Learned
by Beckie Heinze

Labor Day Cruise Coordinator
[Editor’s Note: This article was supposed to have run in the October
Daymarker, but the editor was so astonished to have received it a mere
few days after the event that he carefully filed but carelessly forgot its
presence on his computer. Our deepest apologies to the author and to

our reader.]
The Labor Day Cruise went really well and as always, I

learned a few things along the way. 
On Thursday night I learned that the hatch over the bed

has a leak. BUT I also learned we had extra sheets on board
and the hide-a-bed is pretty comfortable.

Friday morning I made a fast trip back home to drop off wet
sheets and get a few things we had forgotten. Then we set out
for Coles Point right on time. When we arrived I learned they
were using the old list of names and boat information to assign
slips. BUT I gave them yet another copy of the updated list for
their use. (Printed in red this time.)

I learned that another boat gassed up just before or after us
and the office didn't have a record of it and thought we had
used two pumps. BUT they only charged us for one.

I learned that “short walk” is a relative term and when you
have arthritis in your foot a five mile walk is a little too much
for one day. BUT I did see the most incredible little country
store. Jordan's Store is a must see. The cake mixes are artfully
arranged like books on a shelf and not much has changed over
the last 50 years.

Later that same day I learned that the marina office was still
using the old list of names to assign slips. BUT I learned that
even with a more casual attitude than I might have had they
did get a slip for everyone.

That evening we had a wonderful happy hour with a huge
assortment of goodies and I learned several things. I learned I
really don't have to eat one of everything to be full. I learned
blackberry Merlot (bottled in plastic) gets better after the first
three or four swallows. And at dinner I learned I really can get
my money’s worth at a sea food buffet. (I can't believe I ate the
whole thing!)

After dinner I learned that M&M's are a boating essential.

BUT I learned that Hershey's Special Dark Chocolate will do
almost as well. 

During the night I learned that when the tide comes in your
boat goes up. And if you have a tall fly bridge you may hit the
roof. BUT I learned how nice it is to have a wonderful captain
to get up all night long to check on things and readjust the
lines.

On Sunday it rained most of the day and I learned that
even in a covered slip your bed will get wet if you leave the
hatch open. Maybe I didn't learn that lesson back on
Thursday. BUT I learned that rain doesn't keep this group from
having fun, and having a dry place to eat makes a cookout
much more enjoyable.

On Monday morning I learned that high tide would be at
11:00 and by 9:30 we were going to be stuck in the rafters
again. BUT I also learned that there is always a good friend to
help you walk the boat out (with a generous two inches of
head room to spare) and get underway.

And last but not least I learned that it is now after Labor
Day so we should no longer wear white shoes. BUT I learned
there is still lots of boating left for this year. See you out there.
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PRYCA Delegate

Joe Livingston

The Captain and crew of Gail Lynn II, and from all reports
several other OYC crews, enjoyed the PRYCA End of Summer
Party at Fort Washington Marina. Traditionally, this has been
one of four on-the-water events that the Potomac River Yacht
Club Association (PRYCA) sponsors. Planning for the 2003 is
underway...make a mental note to participate. 

Upcoming events: The 2002 Holiday Weekend Boat Parade
of Lights will be held December 7th and 8th on the Alexandria,
VA and Washington Channel, DC waterfronts. For further
information, contact Lorraine Lloyd at

 703-838-4200, ext 209 or llloyd@funside.com. Note: Your
delegate participated last year and had a great time with the
Jorseys aboard their Plane to Sea. This year’s parade conflicts
with our Holiday Party on the 7th (see you at Fort Belvoir) but
not the following day.

The PRYCA Change of Watch will be held on Saturday,
January 25; See the separate article below. I will again be
OYC's point of contact. Thirty-two OYCers attended last year
and since there will be a discount for early registration, let's
exceed that number this year.

Keep in mind that I represent OYC to the PRYCA. If you
have boating issues appropriate for discussion at the PRYCA
level, let me know. I would also be interested to hear by e-mail,
if you would attend a BOATR Safety Program session this
winter. Contact your PRYCA delegate at 703-250-8765 or
jlivingston@ft.newyorklife.com

PRYCA COW Party, Jan. 25
Sign up NOW and get a $5 discount

The 2003 Change of Watch will be held at the Sheraton
Crystal City, 1800 Jefferson Davis Highway, Arlington, VA, on
Saturday, January 25, 2003. Free underground parking is
available at the hotel.

The evening’s fun will begin at 5:30 with a cocktail hour,
followed by dinner, the Change of Watch and dancing until
midnight. The entrée choices for dinner include beef, chicken
and fish dish. PRYCA’s board has enticed  MC Emeritus and
OYC Past Commodore  Steve Wexler to return another year to
keep the program moving and add some humor to the evening.
Peggy Castle will again provide the music for the evening. The
cost will be $55 per person. However, if reservations are mailed
to the PRYCA Treasurer by December 31, there is a

$5.00  discount. That’s right, $50 per person before January
1st and $55 per person thereafter. PRYCA is trying to ease the
planning burden on everyone by encouraging early
reservations.

Room reservations are available for those who wish to
spend the night. Reservations are handled individually by
calling the Sheraton Crystal City at (703) 486-1111 or 1-800-802-
Room and asking for the PRYCA rate. The hotel will hold a
block of rooms for PRYCA until January 11. 

Cancellations for the event after January 20 are subject to
full fare. Reservations must be made through OYC’s PRYCA
Delegate Joe Livingston. Mail him your check  and menu
choices SOON to Joe at 9716 Church Way, Burke, VA 22015.
Remember, Joe will have to turn in the reservations by
December 31 in order to qualify the names on his list for the $5
discounts.



The Commodore and 2002 Board, Occoquan Yacht Club,
cordially invite you and your guests to

The 2002 Holiday Party
and Change of Watch

a fun-filled celebration of boating and volunteer service

Saturday, December 7, 6:30 p.m.

Place: Fort Belvoir Community Club. Take I-95 to Ft. Belvoir/Newington Exit 166  to Fairfax
County  Parkway; proceed south to U.S. 1; turn left on U.S. 1 and go about one mile to
Pence Gate (main gate); inside gate take first left and an immediate right. Due to
heightened security there may be some delay entering Fort Belvoir.

Dress: Black Tie Optional

Schedule: 6:30 p.m. - Cocktails (Cash Bar) and hors d’oeuvres—Hot Crab Dip & Breadsticks,
Cheese Platter, Smoked Chicken Quesadillas, Vegetable Relish Tray

7:15 p.m. - Buffet Dinner

Installation of Officers, Recognition of Event Coordinators,
Presentation of Awards and Door Prizes

Dancing to Your Favorites presented by DJ Peggy Castle

Buffet Menu: Green Beans Almondine, Scalloped Potatoes, Herb Roasted Chicken with Gravy, Sliced
Roast Beef, Assorted Breads, Fruit Salad, Pumpkin Pie & Whipped Cream, Coffee, Iced
Tea

Price: $35 per person

Send coupon below and check payable to OYC and no later than November 23th to:
Rick Sorrenti, 3401 Carly Lane, Woodbridge, VA 22191-4008

Names of persons in your party: 
_____________________________________________________

Number Attending:_______________ X  $35 =   Total for Party $___________

GG I am including my 2003 membership renewal
(Family, $60; Individual, $40; Associate, $30)  Total for Renewal $___________

Total Enclosed $_____________          



Occoquan Yacht Club
P.O. Box 469
Occoquan, VA 22125
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Inside . . .
Election for 2003 board, contest results,

Silent Auction, November 16—how it works,
how you win the bids,

A look back at Labor Day weekend,

Two nice parties in January,

Sign up for the Holiday Party at Ft. Belvoir,
AND you can renew your 2003 OYC
membership at the same time—one coupon,
one check and one stamp. Go for it.
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